
Clenchwarton Primary School 
Weekly Newsletter – 6th February 2020 

Hello everyone, 
 

Well done to the children who attended the Swimming Gala finals 
this week.  They all gave it their best and showed great team spirit.  
Medals were awarded to Samuel and Milly. 
 
Please could you ensure that your child(ren) are in correct, labelled uniform and 
that clothing that does not belong to them is returned to school promptly.  
 
Please kindly refrain from bringing into school anything that contains nuts as we 
have children with nut allergies.   Please kindly provide healthy nutritional snacks 
for your child(ren) (including snacks in their lunch boxes—NO NUTS). Thank you 
for your cooperation. 

To keep your children safe, the attendance policy has recently been amend-
ed.  If your children are ill and we unable to contact you to establish a reason why 
they are off, we will need to visit your home to ensure that you and your children 
are safe.  We will make every effort to contact you by phone and email first but 
we would ask you to contact us before 9am on 01553 775035 or by email 
on office@clenchwartonprimary.co.uk.  This change is in line with the West Nor-
folk Academy Trust Policy and Norfolk County guidelines.   

Registration is at 8.50am prompt. Please ensure that your child is in school before this time, but not 
earlier than 8.40am as no supervision is provided (please drop your child(ren) at the brown wooden 
gate-Reception, Yr1, Yr2 & Yr3 only), together with all their P.E. kit and appropriate outdoor cloth-
ing (all named please). If your child is ill, please telephone or leave a message for the school office. 
Thank you.  
 
As always, we want to ensure that your experience at Clenchwarton Primary is a positive one.  If you 
have any concerns, in the first instance, please speak to your class teacher.  Appointments can be 
made through school office. 
 
 

Ms J Borley  

(Executive Headteacher) 

www.clenchwarton.norfolk.sch.uk 
Governors email address:   chairofgov@clenchwartonprimary.co.uk 

Attendance                 
  Reception:   88.36% 

  Year 1:   95.69% 

  Year 2:   97.41% 

  Year 3:  95.97% 

  Year 4:  96.37% 

  Year 5:  99.48% 

  Year 6:  93.18% 

Congratulations Year 5. 

Golden Awards 

this week 

Well done to everyone who has achieved an 
award this week! 

Denver-Lee  Evie  Leo 

James  Esme  Huey  Elsie-May 

Caiden Orla Skye Sebastian Summer 

mailto:office@westlynnprimary.co.uk


P.T.A. 

Hello everyone, 

 

Upcoming events:- 

Easter Disco—School Hall-18th March 2020—£1 
per child for entry.  5.30-7pm. 

 
Uniform orders-Update:- 

As from Monday 2nd March 2020, all school 

uniform orders will now be ordered direct 

through Stratford's in King’s Lynn.  Please 

contact 01553 772043 direct. 

Thank you once again for all your support. 

 
 
Rachel Ballantyne 
(PTA Chair)  

Lost Property—The lost property bins can be found 
on the KS2 playground and in the KS1 area.  Please 
check these for any is placed items. Please kindly 
ensure that all items of clothing 
are clearly labelled. Thanks. 

School Council/Ambassadors 
 
More details to follow.   

School Calendar 

Please note that the West Norfolk Academies Trust 

school calendar for 2019/2020, 2020/21 & 

2021/2023 can be located from the school’s 

website.  School holiday dates are slightly 

different to NCC.  

Lunchtime Co 

Please see the school website 

for the menu.  Bookings via 

ParentPay, by midnight on a Sun-

day.  Change of pudding on 25th 

February 2020—Pancakes. 

Thank you. 

ParentPay Lunches 

Please book school lunches via ParentPay before 

midnight on a Sunday.  Thank you. 

Please make any outstanding payments on ParentPay 

ASAP.  

Free Schools Meals on-Line   

From 16th September 2019 you can file an application 

on-line.  Please visit:- 

www.norfolk.gov.uk/neo. 

Thank you. 

School Closures 

 
Please be assured that the school always makes eve-
ry effort to open – whatever the weather! However, 
should the worst happen and it became necessary to 
close, we would try to give as much notice as possi-
ble. During bad weather, if necessary, we will com-
municate via: 
Text via PupilAsset.  
Publish it on the Norfolk Schools Website  
www.schoolclosures.norfolk.gov.uk 
or KLFM 96.7 
Also, Norfolk County Council now offers the option 
for you to sign up to receive alerts by text message or 
email whenever your school is closed.  To sign up for 
alerts or find out more, visit: www.norfolk.gov.uk/
disruptions. 

Clothing 

Please ensure that your 
child brings a suitable 
outdoor coat and appro-
priate footwear when 
coming into school.  Please 

make sure that they have their name 
inside.  Please dress suitably for the 
weather now that it is 
colder.  

Thank you. 

Head lice      

Please check your child’s hair as soon as possi-

ble and treat, if necessary. Thank you.  

http://www.schoolclosures.norfolk.gov.uk
http://www.norfolk.gov.uk/disruptions
http://www.norfolk.gov.uk/disruptions


Diary Dates 
*Please be aware that dates are for guidance only and are subject to change. 

Diary dates are also located on the school website. 

 
After Schools Clubs 

 
Afterschool clubs are still available for Netball and Football.   Please see school office.  

PE/After School Clubs. 

This is for your information:- Pupils to be shown how to dress appropriately for PE (appropriate clothing, long hair tied back 

away from the eyes, no hard head accessories) 

Earrings. Ideally pupils will remove earrings however, pupils unable to remove earrings should make them safe by 

taping, front and back, which may offer a measure of protection. The taping should be sufficient to prevent the stud post pen-

etrating the bone behind the ear should an unintentional blow be received from equipment such as a ball or a person. The 

taping may be done at home for younger children (as stated Safe Practice in PE and School Sport and Physical Activity 

2016). 

Wednesday 12th February 2020 Yr6 Transition lesson at St Clements-during school day. 

Friday 14th February 2020 School closes as usual time of 3.15pm. 

Monday 17th February to Friday 21st February 
2020 

School Closed. Half Term. 

Monday 24th February 2020 Parent Consultations. 

Monday 2nd March 2020 *School Uniform orders are now being dealt with through Stratford's in 
King’s Lynn.  Contact 01553 772043 direct.* 

Tuesday 3rd March 2020 Yr6 Transition lesson at St Clements-during school day. 

Thursday 5th March 2020 World Book Day—Dress as your favourite fictional character—Special 
Lunch available—Letter now out. 

Tuesday 17th March 2020 Yr6 Transition less at St Clements-during school day. 

Tuesday 24th March 2020 Yr4—Holkham Hall Trip—Payment via ParentPay. Thank you. 

Wednesday 25th March 2020 Yr2-Sainsbury Centre Norwich-Letter to follow. 
Scholastic Book Fair arrives.  - School Hall between 3.15pm—3.45pm 

Thursday 2nd April 2020  School closes at usual time of 3.15pm 

Friday 3rd April 2020 School closed. Inset day. 

Monday 6th April to Friday 17th April 2020 School Closed for Easter holiday. 

Monday 20th April 2020 School re-opens at usual time for 8.50am prompt start. 

Tuesday 28th April 2020 Yr6 Transition lesson at St Clements-during the school day. 

Wednesday 29th April 2020 Yr6 Crucial Crew Trip– More details to follow. 
Yr5—Gressenhall-More details to follow. 

Friday 8th May 2020 May Bank Holiday 

Monday 25th May to Friday 29th May 2020 School closed.  Half term. 

Friday 17th July 2020 School closes at usual time of 3.15pm for summer holidays. 

Monday 7th September 2020 School re-opens at usual time.  8.50am prompt start. 

Morning Club  Spaces are available for the morning club which runs everyday in the hall from 7.40 am-8.40 am 

@ £2 per session. If you would like your child to take part. Please email icscoachingsl@gmail.com or telephone 

07876141107.  If your child is not attending an afternoon club for any reason, please inform the school office with 

the reason.   Thank you. 




